August 2020
Dear Religious Education parents,

Please allow me to begin this letter by saying that all of you have been in our prayers and thoughts since the beginning of this pandemic.  Attached are the 2020/2021 Religious Education forms. All Religious Education families must be formally registered parishioners.  If you are not sure that you are registered, please contact the Rectory at 516-593-5000 for verification.  All students must register regardless if they are already in our program.  The Registration 2020/2021 form must be used to register all of the children in the family.  First grade or new students to the program must have a New Student Registration form attached to the Registration 2020/2021 form.  In addition to the New Registration form, new students require a copy of the child’s baptismal certificate (unless baptized at St. Raymond Church).  The end-of-year homework assignments for grades 2-8 students should be attached to this form as well.  Please mail in the completed forms and payment as soon as possible.  
After much deliberation and discussions with our pastor, Fr. Chuck, some of our key catechists and the Diocese, for the safety and continuity of education to the children, we are going to conduct Religion Education classes via ZOOM.  We will begin on October 5th, 2020 and go through April 22nd, 2021. Keeping your children safe is our number one priority.  We have been working feverishly to try and figure a way to keep them up to date with their Religious studies this fall without making it a chore for you and your family and at the same time trying to stay in conformity with the guidelines of the CDC, state and Diocese.  If you should decide not to return this October, when your child returns in 2021, he/she will be left back a year and not go into his/her respective grade.  We have put together a simple program keeping this year as stress free as possible for both you and your child(ren). Our main objective for conducting classes this year is to stay connected to you and your family.  The 2020/2021 Religious Education schedule is as follows:

GRADE 1


HOME PROGRAM - PARENTS WILL MEET FIVE TIMES VIA ZOOM DURING THE RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 



SCHOOL YEAR WITH A CATECHIST TO REVIEW EACH UNIT IN THE CHILD'S BOOK.


 

GRADE 2*


TUESDAYS 4PM-4:45PM -
*ONE TUESDAY CLASS 4:30PM-5:15PM & ONE MONDAY 4PM-4:45PM
GRADES 3, 4, 5, 6 
MONDAY/WEDNESDAY/THURSDAY 4PM-4:45PM  

GRADES 7 & 8 

MONDAYS OR TUESDAYS - 7PM-7:45PM 

Each class will be capped at 15 students and will run between 40-45 minutes.  Because the children will be taking their lessons at home, it will not be necessary for children to be placed in classes together with selected children due to carpool situations, etc.   You will need to provide an e-mail address that the teacher will use to ‘call’ in the students to each class.  In addition, we will need a cell phone number that you can receive phone messages and texts. Please include our e-mail address to your list of contacts so that our e-mail messages don't get blocked or go into SPAM - econtaldisrre@optonline.net.  The platform FORMED.org will be used as part of this year's curriculum.  Please ensure that you register for FORMED, if you haven't already done so.  Instructions on how to register can be found on the back of the Registration form.  
 If you have one device and have multiple children and foresee a problem with the ZOOM classes, here are two options to consider:

1.
Have one child participate in their Religion class and advise the teacher(s) of your other children to 



send you a recording of the class.  You can then have the children watch the recording at 




another time that is convenient for you and them.  You can have your children take turns with 




your home device each week.


2.
You can have your children take Religion classes on different days and not necessarily have them 




all on the same day because they are not coming to the building.

This novel way of teaching is new to all of us but for the safety of the children, we have decided that this mode of teaching is the best way as we muddle through this crisis.  What we ask of you is your patience and we will try our best to accommodate your needs as best as we are able to.  We have no idea what the fall or winter months will bring us in regard to a second wave which could result in school closings or certain guidelines that must be met.  Keep yourselves and your families healthy and continue to pray to our Lord - He is the source of strength that will get all of us through this crisis.   Please feel free to call me with any questions or concerns you may have.  Thank you and please stay safe.
Sincerely,
Evelyn Contaldi
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